SOUTH WHITLEY TOWN COUNCIL WORK SESSION MINUTES TOWN HALL BOARD ROOM 118 E FRONT STREET SOUTH WHITLEY, IN 46787 MARCH 13TH 2018 5:30 PM

The South Whitley Town Council met for work session on Tuesday, March 13th 2018 at 5:31 P.M. in the Town Hall Board Room. Those present were Council President Randy Cokl, Councilman Les Hoffman, Councilman Bill Boggs, Waste Water Operator/Utility Supervisor Kent Slater, Water Operator Ron Anderson, Town Marshal Mikel VanDevender and Clerk-Treasurer Janet Howard.

The meeting was called to order by President Cokl at 5:31 P.M.

Steve Massie was present to ask Council if they would consider closing Mulberry Street between the alley and Main Street for a Baptist Church Block Party on Sunday, August 5th 2018 from 3-5 PM. There was discussion and decided it would be okay and voted on in a regular meeting. Steve Carter with O.W. Krohn & Associates presented Preliminary Report for Bond Ordinance for Waste Water Project, there was a report started about a year ago and rates were raised back in March of 2017 to help pay for this project. There was discussion and his opinion is to go thru the SRF program, they have already approved the Town's PER and Mr. Carter has been in contact with Paul Elling with Donohue about this project. There was mention of possibly getting a Forgivable Note thru the SRF which Mr. Carter will check into. President Cokl mentioned that Jeff Beer contacted him about the Town Website and has talked with Jason Kline about setting up something similar to what EGOV and Civic Plus would offer at a much lower cost. Mr. Beer will get with Mr. Kline and set something up for a presentation to the Council at a later date. Marshal VanDevender had discussion about the condition of two of the police vehicles.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:23 P.M. Motion was made by President Cokl, seconded by Councilman Hoffman and carried by a vote of 3-0.

President, Randy Cokl

Councilman, Les Hoffman

Councilman, Bill Boggs

ATTEST: gand Howard